Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
October 5, 2015
   Memorial Hall 
7:00 pm

Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joe Judd and Andrew Baker. 
Media Present: Greenfield Recorder, Shelburne Falls and West County Independent.

Acceptance of Minutes: Andrew moved to accept the minutes of September 21 & 29, 2015.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Noteworthy News: 
Joe said the building inspector has been collecting illegal signage at local businesses.  If the sign owners would like to have them back check in at the town clerk’s office where they are being stored.

Liaison Reports:

Highway Dept.: Bob said despite having rainfall of nearly four inches recently there was no appreciable damage reported.  The department is working on Bardwell Ferry Road and South Shelburne Road.  South Shelburne Road is milled and waiting for the paving company to complete the job.

Pratt Memorial Building Committee: Bob reported the roof is done, thanking everyone involved and noting there is more work to be done with the rest of the building.

Memorial Hall: Andrew reported that Crocker Communication is preparing to install the new phone system at Town Hall.  MIIA, the town’s insurer, will be appraising all of the town buildings to ensure that values and replacement values are up to date.  In addition, he noted that neither of the two Smith Vocational School applicants will attend the vocational school this year.
Public Comment: None.
Appointments:

7:15 p.m. – Pam Miner Public Hearing RE: Relocation of Happy Trails Wine, Liquor, and Convenience to 1155 Mohawk Trail: Pam told the board that the new location would afford her three times the space as her business currently occupies at 1105 Mohawk Trail as well as provide a paved area for parking.  Joe expressed he wanted Pam to remain aware of the traffic dangers on that stretch of road.  Pam is hopeful to be open prior to the holiday season.  The change of location is contingent on approval of the ABCC.  Andrew made a motion to approve the change of location for the liquor license from: 1105 Mohawk Trail to 1155 Mohawk Trail.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

7:30 p.m. – Lori Grant RE: Appointment to School Committee: Bob noted that the term of the school committee seat (vacated by Karen Redeker Hicks) will expire in May.  Willow Cohen of the school committee recommended Lori for the seat due to her strong familiarity with the schools and the children.  In addition Lori has a background in finance and auditing.  Andrew said he would like to see a financial preview this year before the budget is officially presented.  Lori said she would be willing to do that.

The board discussed if there might be a conflict of interest in Andrew voting a school committee member as his wife is a teacher at Mohawk.  Joe said he had looked into the question and there was no conflict of interest.  Joe made a motion to accept the recommendation of Lori Grant to fill the open school committee seat until spring elections.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

7:45 p.m. – Carmela Lanza-Weil, GSFABA RE: Electricity Sources for Moonlight Magic: Carmela appeared before the Board seeking information relative to the use of electrical sources on Bridge Street so non-food vendors could have lighting at their booths during Moonlight Magic.  Before offering possible solutions, the Board suggested that the town first identify which poles have receptacles and how much of a load the town’s electrical system can carry.  Joe made a motion to support the exploration of increasing use of electricity during Moonlight Magic.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Old Business: 
MIIA Rewards Grant: The board is still reviewing ideas and options and will continue the discussion at the next board meeting.

Sale of 2001 Ford Expedition: Joe will discuss with Chief Walker and report at next meeting.
FRCOG Community Compact Program: Terry has recommended the town look into using the potential funds to support the town’s IT in regards to securing data, passwords, a disaster recovery plan, transparency, and a more user-friendly town website.  Joe said he would like to bring the idea of a new Senior Center and shared police dept. (Shelburne/Buckland) into the mix in regards to consultants/feasibility studies.  Andrew would like to explore economic development in the downtown area especially in regards to vacant or unused properties.

Joe made a motion for the Town Administrator to move forward seeking funds to support the town’s IT best practices/needs with more discussion for additional future possibilities the board expressed.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 
New Business:

Miyacha Coyote Dawn RE: Request for Ribbon Cutting Ceremony for Bathroom: Terry will coordinate.

FY’13 CDBG RE: Motions to Extend Contracts: 

· Breezeway Farm Consulting until January 31, 2016: Joe moved to extend contract until Jan. 31, 2016.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
· Weston & Sampson Engineering until Jan. 31, 2016: Joe moved to extend the contract to Jan. 31, 2016.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
· Sub Grantee Agreement (Addendum #5) Highland Village Modernization Project: Joe moved to extend the agreement to Jan. 15, 2016.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Any Other Business: None
Correspondence: 

Sue Broadhurst, 90 Mohawk Trail RE: Controlling the use of “Jake Brakes”: Sue would like to see signs requesting no use of Jake brakes in the Village area.  Joe will talk to the chief of police about the issue.
MTRHSD RE: Collective Bargaining Representation Meeting: Meeting is scheduled for November 18, 2015, 7 p.m. at Mohawk Trail Regional High School. 
Public Comment: None.
Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  Andrew seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Cris Carl
